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Old Lyme Area Cable Advisory Council

October 13, 2016
Lyme Public Library, Lyme
Minutes
Present: Chair Peter Sielman (Salem), Brian Bowes (Lyme), Cathy Frank (Old Lyme), Russ Gomes(Old Lyme; State Advisory Council rep); Comcast representative John Bairos, Public Access Coordinator Lynn Perry

Absent, Excused: Gary Mezzi (East Haddam BOE), Pam Munro (Salem BOE), Michael Gilroy (East Haddam, Public Libraries Rep), Ernest Malavesi (East Haddam),
Call to Order 

Chairman Peter Sielman called the meeting to order at 7:35pm.
Approval of Minutes
Motion made by Russ Gomes, seconded by Brian Bowes, to approve the minutes of the July meeting. Motion passed.
  

Treasurer’s Report
Brian Bowes reported a balance in both accounts (money market and checking) of $17,060.90. Cathy will write a letter to Chelsea Groton Bank confirming that Brian should have access to both checking & money market accounts for the Council.
New Business
· Set 2017 Meeting Schedule

Members agreed that Cathy will contact all Council members for potential conflicts. She & Peter

will come up with some possibilities for quarterly meetings in 2017. John Bairos will email his schedule to Cathy.

· Discussion: how can the council facilitate public access usage among other community organizations (e.g. public libraries)

Members agreed to initiate a Public Access grant program for public libraries in our towns. Cathy has met with Old Lyme Library representatives and will contact them for
cost estimates on equipment they would need to produce programs for Public Access. Brian will meet with Teresa Conley of the Lyme Library to discuss Public Access broadcasts of Lyme library programs. 
The Council will plan to approve specific grant funding at the January meeting. 
· NYT article on FCC regs   
Peter Sielman distributed an article describing a pending FCC vote on cable box rentals. The proposal under review would require cable providers to permit access on alternative devices as well as the cable box. Members discussed how advancements in technology have created the need to address issues about copyright, authentication, proprietary concerns, etc.
· Statewide Video Council Report    
The Statewide Council will meet next month (November). Russ Gomes will report on the meeting at the Council’s January 2017 meeting.
· Comcast Report    
Comcast has added OWN hi-def to its channel list, and removed Pivot. John Bairos distributed flyers about the 2017 C-Span Student Cam contest. The topic is “Your Message to Washington.” The contest is open to students in grades 6 through 12. Last year, a Lyme-Old Lyme Middle School student placed in the competition.

Internet Essentials, Comcast’s program providing affordable internet to families with students meeting National School Lunch Program eligibility, is also available to those in HUD housing.

John reported that Comcast’s program improving and increasing hi-def programming requires some customers to swap out their cable boxes. Customers can do this themselves or with assistance from Comcast, which may provide a technician on a case by case basis.

Comcast has a new partnership with Netflix which will enable current Netflix subscribers to access Netflix through an icon. People will also be able to subscribe to Netflix through Comcast.

Brian asked John about the Town of Lyme’s internet connection through the CT Education Network. John & Lynn confirmed that the CEN access would have no impact on Public Access provided by Comcast.

· Public Access Report    
Upgrades continue at the Public Access Studio, which now features a flat screen studio monitor and an upgraded digital editing system.
Lynn Perry is planning to host an Open House in December. Members suggested inviting representatives from the schools and libraries.

Old Business
· Scholarship videos

Lynn suggested requiring recipients to come to the Public Access studio to pick up checks or paperwork, and videotaping interviews at that time. Cathy will pass along to Pam & Gary.

· Salem Historical Society videos

Pam will continue to pursue. The most recent president of the Society was just interviewed by Scott Haney for A Better CT. The show will air on 11/2.

· Advisory Council Grant to Lymes’ Senior Center

Sr. Center Director Stephanie Gould is waiting for instruction from a volunteer on how to create DVDs. Stephanie will contact Lynn to set a program schedule, hopefully before the end of this year. 
· Scholarship application 2017

Pam Munro reported that scholarship applications were provided to the high schools in the Council region for the beginning of the school year. Peter suggested following up with the schools, and also suggested contacting former scholarship recipients to let them know they can apply as college students. Cathy will pass along to Pam & Gary.
Other 
Cathy reported she has notified Regional School District 18 and the Town of Haddam that vacancies exist on the Council for representatives from the Board of Education and Haddam Neck.

Public Comment 
None

Adjournment
Motion by Brian Bowes  to adjourn at 8:25pm.
Submitted by

Cathy Frank
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